	IT Briefing

	October 20, 2005

	
	10:15am – 12:00am

	
	North Decatur Building 
4th Floor Auditorium

	Meeting called by:
	Karen Jenkins
	Type of meeting:
	Information Sharing / Gathering

	Attendees:
	Representatives from Campus IT, Central ITD, and NetCom.

	Minutes

	

	Agenda item:
	General Updates
	Presenter:
	Karen Jenkins

	Discussion:
	

	Provided quick updates.

	Updates:
	

	· New Manage IT listserv created to update the users of the system.  Everyone with a Manage IT support account has been added to the list.  Bulletin board will be reserved for service alerts.  manageit@listserv.cc.emory.edu 
· Still have many customization requests in the queue to be implemented.  You may view these by doing a change request search on University Applications + Manage IT (Remedy).
· Subscribe to the IT-Alert@listserv.cc.emory.edu to receive service impact announcements.  Other listserv’s will be decommissioned on 10/31/05.



	

	Agenda item:
	Wireless Guest Access
	Presenter:
	Stan Brooks

	Discussion:
	

	Provided an overview of the new guest access for wireless users.

	Conclusions:
	

	· EmoryU is the SID for guest access, 10.6.x.x NATed addresses.  Limited services and bandwidth for guest users … http/https and VPN only – bandwidth limited to 5 Mb – we can decrease this setting if needed to “encourage” faculty/staff/students to use authenticated EmoryUnplugged service.

· EmoryU guest access is via a captive portal – when the user opens a browser they are taken to a login/policy page.  Login using any email address (does not check for validity).  

· EmoryU is also the current wireless solution via VPN for students/faculty/staff.

· Usage for guest access is limited to 1 hour.  Must re-enter email address every hour.  Right now not an easy way to go back to the login page.

· Currently only about 5-6 users accessing via guest access at any given time … there is not a limit … theoretically should support about 200 guest users / location.

· EmoryUnplugged is the new WPA/WPA2 solution for authenticated users (faculty/staff/students), 170.140.x.x “real” addresses.  It is available everywhere there is wireless.  

· EmoryUnplugged is available everywhere there is wireless (EmoryU) – but not actively marketed yet.  It is currently being tested, but is not being broadcast everywhere.  There is a team working on a marketing, communication, documentation, and training plan for wireless (including Guest access).  

· There is a map that is updated quarterly showing wireless coverage on campus:  http://it.emory.edu/unplugged.

· New APs must be funded by the department.  Cost has decreased to $1,175/AP and $54/month.  

· Big push to get residential halls (including frat houses and sororities) by next semester.  

· If you note any dead zones please create a Manage IT request and identify the building name and room number.

· Currently in discussions with the Emory Conference Center to improve/upgrade their wireless solution to NetCom’s Unplugged architecture.



	

	Agenda item:
	Outbound SMTP Blocking
	Presenter:
	Alan White

	Discussion:
	

	Overview of why and the results of implementing outbound SMTP blocking.

	Conclusions:
	

	· Emory was receiving various complaints and getting black listed due to the volume of spam leaving the campus.  We had about 150 complaints in September.
· Blocking outbound SMTP has reduced this to about 10 for October.  
· We realize the root of the problem, infected machines, still needs to be addressed.  This is a campus wide issue and all desktop support resources should be maintaining a clean environment.  Any issues should be reported to the security team using a Manage IT Security Breach Work Request.
· Blocking outbound SMTP does not seem to be causing any problems for the campus.  Users may access other personal email accounts using their “webmail” interface.  Additionally we can exempt specific networks from this block if needed.

	

	Agenda item:
	Microsoft Campus Agreement
	Presenter:
	Wade Sanner

	Discussion:
	

	Provided an update on the campus agreement.

	Conclusions:
	

	· Includes University faculty and staff and HealthCare staff … not students.  Covers knowledge workers – which is defined as any employee that is required to use a Microsoft OS/app to complete their work duties.
· Our reseller is TRC.  They are responsible for managing the distribution of the products covered in the agreement.

· Contract is currently in legal and should be signed in about a week.
· Covered products are:  OS Updates; Microsoft Office Professional products (not Visio or Project); and Client Access Licenses – CAL.  
· TRC provides a web site for product download.  First phase this site will be available to campus technical professionals only.  Additionally it will only include products covered under the Microsoft Campus Agreement; although future state the site can also provide software for purchase.
· The list of local support that will have access to the site will be derived from Manage IT support users.  Other ad hoc additions should be sent to software distribution.

· University faculty and staff will be able to download the software from Software Express.  We will need to restrict these specific products to faculty and staff only – as the other software is also available to the students.  

· Still unclear regarding license keys/codes.  It does not appear you will need to re-enter but this needs to be validated.

· Healthcare does not have a web site to download software.  Need to investigate possibility of allowing them to use Software Express – requires new/additional authentication to the current architecture.

	

	Agenda item:
	Enterprise Backup & Disk Storage Infrastructure
	Presenter:
	Chip Lawson

	Discussion:
	

	Provided an overview of the enterprise backup and storage architecture.

	Conclusions:
	

	· Developing a Business Continuity solution – have not defined where the second location will be – just that it is a full business continuity solution and not just DR.  Have not considered offering the second location as a site for other data centers on campus – but can discuss this further.
· Currently implementing a pilot with Emory College.  They are migrating ~7 servers to the central storage, have about 1 TB currently migrated.  Their goal is to get out of the file server business – not cost effective from a staffing or hardware perspective to support this.  
· The cost for the service is currently being defined.

· If you are interested in utilizing the service, please contact Betty Troup @ 7-7669 or betty.troup@emory.edu 
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